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MEMORANDUM 
 
To:  Mayor 
  City Council 
  Doug Faseler, City Manager 
 
From:  Jose (Joe) R. Ramos, Jr., P.E., City Engineer 
 
Subject Strempel Road Reconstruction 
  Change Order #1 
 
Date:  February 15, 2018 
 
In October 2017, City Council awarded the Strempel Road Reconstruction Project to Cox 
Commercial Construction.  The project from State Highway 123 to Business 123 includes 
street improvements (curbs, gutter, inlets), utility improvements and concrete 
pavement.  Construction is currently in progress.   
 
However, since awarding the project field conditions have necessitated changes to the 
project, to include the following improvements: 
 

 Extension of the north end culvert at the State Highway 123 

 Installation of a tee for the water line servicing the Utility Operations Center and 
additional 45 degree bend to move water closer to the roadway 

 Adjustment of the Utility Operations Center water line 

 Remove and replace two ¾” water service connection with two 1½” water service 
connections 

 Potholing at the east of the property by State Highway 123 for depth 

 Fire line connection to Rave Gear 

 Installation of a dual wastewater connection  

 Adjustment of wastewater connection for box culvert installation  
  
Cox Commercial Construction has provided a proposal in the amount of $56,058.10, for 
the improvements.  Therefore, staff requests approval of change order #1 in the amount 
of $56,058.10 to Cox Commercial Construction for the Strempel Road Project.  Funding 
will come from the Capital Improvement FY2018 General Fund and Utility Fund for 
Strempel Road. 
 
Cc: Rick Cortes 
 Susan Caddell 
 David Rabago 
 Michael Sharp 
 Matt Pekar 


